
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
BP-A0648       SEX OFFENDER REGISTRATION AND TREATMENT NOTIFICATION
JUL 14                    (Page #1–must be accompanied with pages #2-4) 
U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE                       FEDERAL BUREAU OF PRISONS 
 

 

A. FINAL PROGRAM REVIEW 

 

You are subject to registration as a sex offender in any state in which you reside, are 

employed, carry on a vocation, or are a student.  

 

Your duties pursuant to Title 42 U.S.C. §§ 16913 - 16916 are detailed in Part C of this 

form.       

 
 
Institution  
 

 
Inmate Name 

 
Register No.  

 
 
 

 

      Current conviction of sexual offense 

 

      Prior conviction of sexual offense 

 
I have been informed that, pursuant to 18 U.S.C. § 2250, failure to register as required 

is a federal offense, punishable by fine or up to ten years imprisonment. 

 
Inmate Signature 

 
Date 

 
 

 
 

 
Staff Signature 

 
Date 
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B. NOTIFICATION OF COMMUNITY TREATMENT PROGRAMS 

 

In accordance with the provisions of Title 42 U.S.C. § 13943, the Federal Bureau of 

Prisons is required to notify inmates convicted of sex offenses of available community 

treatment programs, prior to their release. 

 

We have identified the following treatment program(s), at or near your district of 

release, which may be of assistance to you.  We strongly encourage you to contact these 

programs, or another program that your United States Probation Officer (Parole or 

Supervision Office for D.C. Offenders) may recommend while you are under supervision. 
  
 
Treatment Agency/Source 
 
 

 
Address 
 
 

 
Telephone 
 
  

 
Other Pertinent Information  
 

 
 
 
Treatment Agency/Source 
 
 

 
Address 
 
 

 
Telephone 
 
  

 
Other Pertinent Information  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Inmate’s Name and Signature    

 
Reg. No. 

 
Date 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Unit Manager’s or Residential Reentry Manager’s Name and Signature   

 
Date 

 
 

 
 

 

CC: Chief United States Probation Officer, 

    District of Supervision (if applicable) 

    Court Services and Offender Supervision Agency 
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FILE IN SECTION 5 UNLESS APPROPRIATE FOR PRIVACY FOLDER              SECTION 5 
  
C. INMATE RESPONSIBILITIES 
 
Your duties pursuant to Title 42 U.S.C. §§ 16913 
- 16916 require the following: 
 
42 U.S.C. § 16913 - REGISTRY REQUIREMENTS FOR SEX 
OFFENDERS. 

 

 (a) IN GENERAL.--A sex offender shall register, 
and keep the registration current, in each 

jurisdiction where the offender resides, where 
the offender is an employee, and where the 
offender is a student.  For initial registration 

purposes only, a sex offender shall also register 
in the jurisdiction in which convicted if such 

jurisdiction is different from the jurisdiction 
of residence. 
 

 (b) INITIAL REGISTRATION.--The sex offender 

shall initially register-- 

 
(1) before completing a sentence of imprisonment 
with respect to the offense giving rise to the 

registration requirement; or 
 

(2) not later than 3 business days after being 
sentenced for that offense, if the sex offender 
is not sentenced to a term of imprisonment. 

 
 (c) KEEPING THE REGISTRATION CURRENT.--A sex 

offender shall, not later than 3 business days 
after each change of name, residence, employment, 
or student status, appear in person in at least 1 

jurisdiction involved pursuant to subsection (a) 
and inform that jurisdiction of all changes in 

the information required for that offender in the 
sex offender registry. That jurisdiction shall 
immediately provide that information to all other 

jurisdictions in which the offender is required 
to register. 

 
 (d) INITIAL REGISTRATION OF SEX OFFENDERS UNABLE 
TO COMPLY WITH SUBSECTION (b).--The Attorney 

General shall have the authority to specify the 
applicability of the requirements of this title 

to sex offenders convicted before the enactment 
of this Act or its implementation in a particular 
jurisdiction, and to prescribe rules for the 

registration of any such sex offenders and for 
other categories of sex offenders who are unable 

to comply with subsection (b). 
 
 (e) STATE PENALTY FOR FAILURE TO COMPLY.--Each 

jurisdiction, other than a Federally recognized 
Indian tribe, shall provide a criminal penalty 

that includes a maximum term of imprisonment that 
is greater than 1 year for the failure of a sex 

offender to comply with the requirements of this 
title. 
  
42 U.S.C. § 16914 - INFORMATION REQUIRED IN 
REGISTRATION. 
 
 (a) PROVIDED BY THE OFFENDER.--The sex offender 
shall provide the following information to the 

appropriate official for inclusion in the sex 
offender registry: 

 
 (1) The name of the sex offender (including any 
alias used by the individual). 

 
 (2) The Social Security number of the sex 

offender. 
 

 (3) The address of each residence at which the 

sex offender resides or will reside. 
 
 (4) The name and address of any place where the 

sex offender is an employee or will be an 
employee. 

 
 (5) The name and address of any place where the 
sex offender is a student or will be a student. 

 
 (6) The license plate number and a description 

of any vehicle owned or operated by the sex 
offender. 
 

 (7) Any other information required by the 
Attorney General such as Internet identifiers, 

Internet addresses, and telephone numbers. 
 
 (b) PROVIDED BY THE JURISDICTION.--The 

jurisdiction in which the sex offender registers 
shall ensure that the following information is 

included in the registry for that sex offender: 
 
 (1) A physical description of the sex offender. 

 
 (2) The text of the provision of law defining 

the criminal offense for which the sex offender 
is registered. 

 
 (3) The criminal history of the sex offender, 
including the date of all arrests and 

convictions; the status of parole, probation, or 
supervised release; registration status; and the 

existence of any outstanding arrest warrants for 
the sex offender. 
 

 (4) A current photograph of the sex offender. 
 

 (5) A set of fingerprints and palm prints of the 
sex offender. 
 

 (6) A DNA sample of the sex offender. 
 

 (7) A photocopy of a valid driver's license or 
identification card issued to the sex offender by 
a jurisdiction. 

 
 (8) Any other information required by the 

Attorney General. 
 
42 U.S.C. § 16915 - DURATION OF REGISTRATION 
REQUIREMENT. 
 

 (a) FULL REGISTRATION PERIOD.--A sex offender 
shall keep the registration current for the full 
registration period (excluding any time the sex 

offender is in custody or civilly committed) 

unless the offender is allowed a reduction under 

subsection (b). The full registration period is-- 
 
 (1) 15 years, if the offender is a tier I sex 

offender; 
 

 (2) 25 years, if the offender is a tier II sex 
offender; and 
 

 (3) the life of the offender, if the offender is 
a tier III sex offender. 

 
 (b) REDUCED PERIOD FOR CLEAN RECORD.-- 
 

 (1) CLEAN RECORD.--The full registration period 
shall be reduced as described in paragraph (3) 

for a sex offender who maintains a clean record 
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for the period described in paragraph (2) by-- 
 

    (A) not being convicted of any offense for 
which imprisonment for more than 1 year may be 

imposed; 
 
     

    (B) not being convicted of any sex offense; 
 

    (C) successfully completing any periods of 
supervised release, probation, and parole;  and 

 
 
    

 
     (D) successfully completing of an 

appropriate sex offender treatment program 
certified by a jurisdiction or by the Attorney 
General. 

 
 (2) PERIOD.--In the case of-- 

 
    (A) a tier I sex offender, the period during 
which the clean record shall be maintained is 10 

years;  and 
 

    (B) a tier III sex offender adjudicated 
delinquent for the offense which required 
registration in a sex registry under this title, 

the period during which the clean record shall be 

maintained is 25 years. 

 
 (3) REDUCTION.--In the case of-- 
 

    (A) a tier I sex offender, the reduction is 5 
years; 

 
    (B) a tier III sex offender adjudicated 
delinquent, the reduction is from life to that 

period for which the clean record under paragraph 
(2) is maintained. 

 
42 U.S.C. § 16916 - PERIODIC IN PERSON 
VERIFICATION. 
 
 A sex offender shall appear in person, allow the 

jurisdiction to take a current photograph, and 
verify the information in each registry in which 

that offender is required to be registered not 

less frequently than-- 
 

 (1) each year, if the offender is a tier I sex 
offender; 

 
 (2) every 6 months, if the offender is a tier II 
sex offender; and 

 
 (3) every 3 months, if the offender is a tier 

III sex offender. 
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